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JASPER COUNTY 

ENGINEERING SERVICES COMMITTEE 

COUNCIL CHAMBERS CONFERENCE ROOM 

MARCH 31, 2010 

3:00 P.M. 

 

  MINUTES 
PRESENT:  REV. SAMUEL GREGORY- COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN, LEROY 

BLACKSHEAR- COMMITTEE MEMBER, ANDREW FULGHUM – ADMINISTRATOR, 

DALE TERRY- DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING SERVICES, JUDITH 

FRANK – CLERK TO COUNCIL 

 

IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT THE 

ELECTRONIC AND PRINT MEDIA WERE NOTIFIED. 

 

DURING PERIODS OF DISCUSSION AND/OR PRESENTATIONS MINUTES ARE 

TYPICALLY CONDENSED AND PARAPHRASED. 

 

CALL TO ORDER: COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN GREGORY CALLED THE MEETING 

TO ORDER AT 3:00 P.M. 

 

INVOCATION: COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN GREGORY GAVE THE INVOCATION. 

 

MONTHLY REPORTS:  MR. TERRY PRESENTED THE COMMITTEE WITH THE 

MONTHLY REPORTS.  THERE WERE A TOTAL OF 51 ROADS WORKED, 1 

DITCH WAS DUG, THE BACKHOE WORKED 3 DAYS AT THE HAPHAZARD 

LANDFILL, THERE WERE 63 BUILDING MAINTENANCE REQUESTS, A TOTAL 

OF 44 PIECES OF EQUIPMENT/CARS WERE WORKED ON AT THE CENTRAL 

GARAGE AND THERE WERE 10 REQUESTS FOR ASSISTANCE.  MR. TERRY 

SAID THAT THERE WERE 22 LITTER CALLS WITH NO EVIDENCE, 1 WITH 

EVIDENCE AND THAT WAS CORRECTED AND 19 CITATIONS WERE ISSUED.  

MR.  TERRY SAID THAT HE EXPECTED THE RECYLABLES AND SOLID WASTE 

RECIEPTS TO BE HIGHER NEXT MONTH.  THE TOTAL FOR FEBRUARY WAS 

$3,048.86.  THE COMMITTEE DISCUSSED THE INDIVIDUAL WHO WAS 

ARRESTED FOR REMOVING A REFRIGERATOR FROM THE LANDFILL.    MR. 

FULGHUM SAID HE DIRECTED THE INDIVIDUAL BACK TO THE JUDGE.  MR. 

TERRY SAID THE INDIVIDUAL ELECTED TO PAY $1,000.00 FINE AND NOT DO 

COMMUNITY SERVICE. 

 

ROADS AND DITCHES: COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN GREGORY ASKED ABOUT 

THE ROADS AND MR. TERRY SAID THAT THE ROTATION IS ABOUT 

COMPLETE.  COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN GREGORY ASKED IF THE EMPLOYEES 

STARTED WORKING ON THE DITCHES.  MR. TERRY SAID THAT SOME 
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DITCHES IN THE PURRYSBURG AREA WERE WORKED LAST WEEK.  MR. 

TERRY SAID HE WORKED SOME OF THE STATE DITCHES TO DRAIN THE 

COUNTY ROADS.  MR. TERRY SAID WHEN THE STATE DITCHES ARE FULL, 

THE ROADS CANNOT DRAIN.  COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN GREGORY ASKED WHY 

MALZONE RUSSELL’S CREWS ARE NOT WORKING THE DITCHES.    MR. 

TERRY SAID THEY DID NOT HAVE THE EQUIPMENT TO DO IT.  MR. TERRY 

SAID THEY DO HAVE A SPECIAL MACHINE FOR THE DITCHES, BUT IT HAS 

BEEN SITTING IN LEVY.  MR. FULGHUM ASKED IF THE COUNTY COULD USE 

ANY OF THE STATE’S EQUIPMENT.  MR. TERRY RESPONDED THAT HE NEVER 

ASKED, BUT HE DID NOT THINK THEY COULD.  COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN 

GREGORY SAID THE STATE USED TO GET THINGS DONE.  MR. TERRY SAID 

WHEN ALL THE WATER WAS ON THE ROADS, SCDOT WAS CLEANING THEIR 

EQUIPMENT BECAUSE THEY HAD AN INSPECTION SCHEDULED.  MR. TERRY 

SAID HE ALWAYS DISCUSSES ANY WORK HE IS GOING TO DO ON STATE 

DITCHES WITH THE LOCAL SCDOT OFFICE. 

 

UPDATE ON PAVING COUNTY ROADS:  MR. TERRY PRESENTED AN 

ESTIMATE FROM DENNIS CORPORATION FOR PAVING 10 ROADS FOR ABOUT 

$800,000.00.  COMMITTEE MEMBER BLACKSHEAR REQUESTED THAT 

CHALMERS ROAD, PRINCE COURT, AND CAPTAINS WALK ROAD BE ADDED 

TO THE LIST AND TO ADJUST THE LIST TO ACCOMMODATE THEM.  

COMMITTEE MEMBER BLACKSHEAR SAID THERE WERE ROADS ON THE LIST 

THAT THE COMMITTEE DID NOT AGREE WITH.  MR. FULGHUM SAID THE 

ESTIMATE IS FOR PAVING ONLY AND DOES NOT INCLUDE THE 

ENGINEERING SERVICES.  IT WAS THE CONSENSUS OF THE COMMITTEE 

THAT IF THE COUNCIL APPROVED THE RECOMMENDATION OF THE 

COMMITTEE THAT THE ADMINISTRATION AND MR. DENNIS SHOULD GO TO 

THE TRANSPORTAION COMMITTEE AND REQUEST $400,000.00 TO START 

THE PAVING PROGRAM.  MR. TERRY SAID HE WOULD MEASURE CHALMERS 

ROAD, PRINCE COURT AND CAPTAIN WALK ROAD AND PROVIDE THE 

MEASUREMENTS FOR MR. DENNIS TO GET AN ESTIMATE. 

 

ADJOURN:  COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN GREGORY ADJOURNED THE MEETING 

AT 4:00 P.M. 

 

 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:   APPROVED BY: 

 

 

__________________________  ________________________ 

JUDITH M. FRANK, ccc    REV. SAMUEL GREGORY 

CLERK TO COUNCIL     COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN 


